
 
  

THIS REPORT CONTAINS ASSESSMENTS OF COMMODITY AND TRADE ISSUES MADE BY 

USDA STAFF AND NOT NECESSARILY STATEMENTS OF OFFICIAL U.S. GOVERNMENT 

POLICY. 

  

                                       

Voluntary - Public 

  

  Date: 5/31/2019 

 GAIN Report Number: IN9048 

  

India 

  

Post: New Delhi 
 

Import License Compulsory for Biofuel (non-fuel use) Imports  
 

Report Categories: 

Biofuels 

Agriculture in the News 

Trade Policy Monitoring 

Policy and Program Announcements 

 

Approved By:  

Jeanne F. Bailey 

 

Prepared By:  

Amit Aradhey 

  

Report Highlights: 

On May 24, 2019, the Directorate General of Foreign Trade (DGFT) under the Ministry of Commerce 

and Industry issued a notification that biofuel imports (non-fuel use) in India will now require an import 

license, subject to actual user conditions.  The previous policy condition did not require an import 

license.   
 

https://dgft.gov.in/sites/default/files/Notification%20No.6%28E%29.pdf


  

  

General Information:  

 

On May 24, 2019, the DGFT issued a notification, requiring Indian importers of biofuels (non-fuel use) 

(HS Code 2207 2000, 2710 2000, 3826 0000) to obtain an import license, subject to actual user 

conditions.  Biofuel imports for fuel use remain ‘restricted’.  Note: the notification will come into effect 

on the date it is published in the official Gazette of India. 

  

Background 

 

The Ministry of Petroleum and Natural Gas, Government of India (GOI) formally notified the National 

Biofuel Policy (NBP) 2018 on June 4, 2018.  Target of 20 percent blending of ethanol with gasoline, and 

5 percent blending of biodiesel with diesel by 2030, were proposed. 

 

On August 21, 2018, the DGFT amended the NBP’s policy for import of biofuels.  The notice restricted 

biofuel imports (HS Code 2207 2000, 2710 2000, 3826 0000) for all purposes, except for non-fuel use, 

but those imports were freely importable by actual users and did not require import license.  

 

Please see below the screen shot of the most recent notification along with a previous notice which was 

published in August 2018: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://dgft.gov.in/sites/default/files/Notification%20No.6%28E%29.pdf
http://www.petroleum.nic.in/sites/default/files/biofuelpolicy2018_1.pdf
http://www.petroleum.nic.in/sites/default/files/biofuelpolicy2018_1.pdf
https://dgft.gov.in/sites/default/files/Notification%20No-27%28E%29.pdf


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 



  

  

  

  

                     

  

 


